7.00pm at the McKelvie Hall, Tangimoana

<u>Present</u>: Jennifer Moss, Heather McDonald, Ken McDonald, Richard Currie, Sue Weld, Ken Walker, Justin Booth, Andrew WeldIn attendance: Cr Alison Short MDC, Helen King MDC	Apology: Kirk , Sam Veale, , Annie Sowrie
The minutes of the 24 th February 2025 meeting were adopted as a true and accurate record. Changes item 2 General Business, name to Tangimoana RG	Moved: Jennifer/Heather
 Matters Arising: Parking at playground – Concrete to Tar Seal junction to complete Green waste fence does not run fully along to replace the old wire, due to council running out of funding. Mounting of Permanent cameras is being investigated including Tangimoana – by MDC Key to Green waste to be held by the Campground as discussed at previous meetings – Discussed and the Shop was chosen by the council to organize the key – Noted that some committee members were not in favour of the ruling. Signage needs to be reviewed by council and updated as required Screens to the Green Waste area need to be re-visited by the council with updates on delivery. – UPDATE NO Budget 	Actions: 1 MDC 2 MDC 3 MDC 4 Closed 5 MDC 6 MDC
Correspondence: 1. None	1 None
Treasurer Report: Opening Balance: \$6,222.48 (Including \$5000 Deep South funding) Incoming Period: \$50.00 (Rentals) Outgoings for Period: \$80.08 (Power) 1 More Hall bookings required to cover costs.	Actions: 1 TCC to advertise on Facebook.
MDC Update: 1. See over page Alisons Report 2. See over page Helens Updates	Actions:

7.00pm at the McKelvie Hall, Tangimoana

General Business:

- 1. TRG Tangimoana Residual Group, Little group + Prof Bruce formed after the **Deep South** project with funding, target to produce / deliver within the next 6 months Nothing to update
- 2. Water Filtration to the Hall, Ken M suggested that with all the delays in new standards we adopt the best practice and install the current UV and Filter system. James to be followed up by Helen
- Scotts Ferry Rd. Helen from MDC to ask the roading dept when dust suppressant will be applied, this was requested in October. Relaying of gravel suggested by MDC
- 4. **Monument on stock bank** in Aru St. Historic site. Needs spraying around and kept tidy. Helen from MDC will see if Green by Nature can add it to their schedule. Noted that the Grass had been mowed within the last week and GBN had still NOT mowed around the monument. Mowed again Week commencing 10/3/25 and still not mowed
- 5. **Bluff style signpost**. Vinal lettering received from Andy Brown 16/3/25, Location of sign sent to Helen, need to talk directly to parks.
- 6. **Weatherboard replacement**. List of materials required, Pricing of Materials and Trades (Electrical work) Ongoing
- 7. **Long grass** next to playground is a fire risk, suggest we bail the hay, check with Russ Hunter and Nigel Pedley.

Actions:

- Jennifer to continue with updates
- 2. MDC Plumber to be engaged
- 3. CLOSED No Action by MDC
- Still not
 Happening CLOSED
- 5. Andrew
- 6. Andrew
- 7. TCC

Meeting Closed: 7.50 PM

Next meeting: Monday 19th May 2025 at 7pm - At the School

7.00pm at the McKelvie Hall, Tangimoana

Alison's report:- April

Freedom Camping consultation. While we only received 17 submissions, several were from national bodies as well as some from individuals. So much feedback was received that we need to investigate further that we have extended the timeframe by a month so that council officers can do further research.

Local Water Done Well. A number of public meetings were held across the district, and we had good community engagement. We received 505 written submissions and will be hearing from those who wish to speak to it at the next council meeting. Of the submissions received, 95% want MDC to remain a stand alone 3 waters service but a few submissions received from people in neighbouring council areas asked MDC to partner with them. Ongoing.

The free trial of time limited parking in the Feilding CBD is finishing and ticketing enforcement will start on May 1st. This will not be a warden on foot, but rather a car mounted number plate scanner which will be more efficient of both staff time and equipment required. Parking behaviour has already greatly improved with much parking freed up on business days. Did you know the fine for illegally parking in a public mobility park is now \$750. (Nationally).

ANZAC Day. It was great to see 14 services held across the Manawatu District this year. Most communities had a RNZAF flyover and I hear Tangimoana's first one saw a good number of people turning out to watch.

Regards - Alison S

Correspondence in for May Update from Helen King

Kia ora to you all and I hope this mail finds you well.

I can't quite believe how far we are into the year. To all of you, my continued thanks for all you do by, for and about your communities. I thoroughly enjoy working with you all. A few things follow, as usual, feel free to ask questions and give feedback!

- A reminder to fill in your Community Committee questionnaire by the end of the month please
 which you can access on this link here: https://forms.office.com/r/zzjz9PWeX1. We just need one
 response per committee please.
- 2. Its been awesome to see so many of you working to expend your **Community Committee and Community Planning Implementation** funding. Please talk to me if you need any support around this
- 3. **Funding requests for 2025/26**. I sent the email last week letting you know how to do this. Please have a try first; follow the sign-up instructions. Once you are signed up you can use the links on the

7.00pm at the McKelvie Hall, Tangimoana

email to sign into the forms. Feel free to pop any questions my way, and to ask for 1-1 help if you need it. Deadline for these is **30**th **June 2025.**

- 4. **Manawatu District Council Funding Rounds**. Early June will see us opening another round of the Event Fund, Community Development One Off Services or Projects and the Representative Fund for 2025-26. Keep an eye out online and on our SmartyGrants home page for notification of when these open. Home Page Manawatu District Council
- 5. A reminder to talk to our Parks and Property team (James Adamson) about concerns and/or desired upgrades linked to any council owned property (halls etc) and land. These need to be assessed first and works completed by providers that are approved by council. He is easily contacted on james.adamson@mdc.govt.nz
- 6. An opportunity has come through from **Sport Manawatū** who are the lookout for young people who are passionate about staying active and who are natural leaders in their communities to join their **newly established Youth Advisory Panel**. If you know any other rangatahi in your circles who might be perfect for this, feel free to pass this on.

This panel is a chance for rangatahi (aged 12–24) to not just participate in sport and recreation programmes, but to **influence**, **lead**, **and shape** them too. Panel members will:

- 1. Help advise on funding allocations
- 2. Contribute ideas for programmes and events
- 3. Make sure initiatives reflect what young people really need
- 4. Build leadership skills and gain experience in decision-making

Applications are open now, and can be accessed vis this link: https://www.sporty.co.nz/viewform/352436

Wishing you all a wonderful weekend,